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12th March 2007 

To: Assistant Directors Practice Based Commissioning
Re: Enhanced Services Review

The PCTs have recently been reviewing all enhanced services which, due to reconfiguration of previous PCTs, we now need to have a common approach as to which services continue, and the funding of these services.

I have attached a letter which will be going out to all GPs in Hertfordshire and also a spreadsheet of all the enhanced services provided across the county. This spreadsheet details all the Directed and National Enhanced Services provided, which it is felt should continue to be provided. In addition, some minor adjustments will need to be made as they are currently not funded in a consistent way across the County; it is felt that this requires further discussion.  Please would you share this with your PBC medical leads prior to this letter being sent to all GPs?
The reasons for services which are recommended for decommissioning are as follows:

· Choose And Book – time limited

· MMR (and mumps) - time limited

· Multiple sclerosis- only being commissioned in Dacorum 

· Pharmacy-chloramphenicol PGD - now OTC for > 2year olds, but still used occasionally for < 2year olds
· Pneumococcal, <65 yrs at risk- in DES for Influenza and Pneumococcal Immunisation DES

· Practitioner Training Programme- in Dacorum and W&3R only, funding not being used
· PwSI in Ultrasound - only in SE Herts – now commissioned differently
The remaining Local Enhanced Services are schemes which Primary Care Commissioning feel would benefit from review by PBC groups. Numbers and types of services vary across Hertfordshire, with some PCTs commissioning many more than others. Please see attached spreadsheet which outlines enhanced services commissioned across Hertfordshire. If you need any background information, please contact me.
GPs within localities have been requested to discuss the suitability for continuation of these services with their PBC medical leads, in light of recent changes to QOF, PBC service redesign, value for money and quality of service provided.  It is envisaged that local decisions will be presented to the PCT PBC Governance Committee for consideration, to ensure equity, probity and value for money.
If you have any queries regarding this paper, please contact me on 01727 732255

Kind regards

Yours sincerely

Dawn Morrish

Primary Care Commissioning Lead

Cc Andrew Parker, Melanie Walker, John Phipps
